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Minutes of Meeting of September 3, 2009

Chairman Larry Aubertine called to order the Regular Meeting of the Clayton Local Development Corporation at 4:00 p.m. at the Town of Clayton Board Room on Riverside Drive in Clayton.  In attendance were Treasurer Justin Taylor and Secretary John Slattery, along with Board Members Michael Docteur, Lori Durand, Mike Geiss, Rebecca Hopfinger, John Kehoe, and Norma Zimmer.  Administrative Officer Kristi Dippel was present as well, along with advisors Bill Grater and Paul Heckman.  

On motion by John Kehoe, second by Norma Zimmer, the Board unanimously approved the minutes of the meeting of August 6, 2009.

Treasurer Taylor reported that there were bills to pay in the amount of $6,772.04.  The list is attached.  On motion by Michael Docteur, second by Norma Zimmer, the Board unanimously approved payment of the bills.  There was a balance of $855.12 in the Town’s Frink Capital Account with $172,000 in a Key Bank Money Market account and a CLDC Checking Account balance of $15,396.66 after payment of the bills.  

Administrative Officer Kristi Dippel distributed a written Administrative Report, a copy of which is attached to these minutes.  She reported on the status of grants, the successful Riverwalk Ribbon Cutting Ceremony, and a “to do” list for complying with the Public Authorities Accountability Act.  She announced the award of a Restore NY III grant in the amounts of $236,000 for renovations at RJ Marine and $970,000 to rebuild on the Golden Anchor site.  She submitted our application for the Boating Infrastructure Grant on August 28th  and noted that we did not get the current Main Street Grant.  

For the Riverwalk-Frink Segment Committee, Lori Durand congratulated all who were involved in the Ribbon Cutting Ceremony.  

For the LWRP Committee, Bill Grater commented that the plan was in a holding pattern pending final zoning review which will go to the Planning Board tonight.  
For the Redevelopment Committee, Paul Heckman announced that he and his Committee met with Pomeroy Associates who will do the next appraisal and serve as financial consultant.  He has received EDR’s draft RFQ which will be sent to the CLDC Board when we are clearer on the scope of the sale.  Both John Kehoe and Justin Taylor urged that we keep our options open.  Paul announced that EDR had already started to write the RFP.  

Norma Zimmer cheerfully reported that she had received a letter today from Senator Aubertine announcing the appropriation of $100,000 to upgrade the sewer pump station on Riverside Drive.  

For the Shoreline Development Committee, Justin Taylor met yesterday with State Parks representatives who were extremely positive about the program.  
Justin Taylor also gave an updated on the Frink Cleanup stating the DEC and the Department of Health completed the first review and indicated that we have passed muster.  He is optimistic about receiving a positive final determination.  

For the Technology Committee, Justin Taylor reported that Westelcom has submitted a grant application while DANC has decided to wait.  

There was no Old or New Business.  

Chairman Aubertine announced that the next meeting of the CLDC Board will be held October 1, 2009, in the Town of Clayton Board Room at 4:00 p.m.  

The meeting adjourned at 4:51 p.m. on motion by John Kehoe, second by Rebecca Hopfinger.  

Respectfully submitted,

John E. Slattery, Ed.D., Secretary

